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         2006 PREMIERS  (printed 130 copies – used 110)
The NEST Notice Board!
W.E.F.N.C. (Football Annual General Meeting

Tuesday 14th November, 2006.

8.00 pm at the Clubrooms

* * *

Hoot 'n Nanny – Saturday 10/02/07

For this club to continue to prosper it is extremely important that players, members, parents and supporters make the effort to attend this year's AGM. Don’t just sit back and wait for things to happen, get in and make things happen.   
The major strength behind this club is the loyal band of hard working, dedicated people who attend to the many facets of running this business- yes business!!  The 2006 committee of Bede McGuane, Simon Ryan, John Sherman Silvana Sherman, Lynne Atkinson, Brett Cirillo, Leanne Cirillo, Lindon Codling, Gemma Cooknell, Paul Cooknell, Judy Hickey, Sean McGuane, Andrew Mallon, Maree Monahan, Reg Monahan, Barry Nicholson, Jake Nicholson, Donna Oborne, Barb O'Dowd, Kevin Reidy, Karen Slater and Paul Sutherland are to be congratulated and admired for their enthusiastic work and devotion to the job at hand.  

THANKS  to ~ ~ ~ ~President; Secretary; Treasurer; Committee; Members; 
coaches; scores; players; rubbish removers; repairers/builders; bar managers & staff; gate keepers; supporters; umpires; cleaners; bus drivers; jumper washers; social committee/ organizers; (especially ball and special effort)  caterers, timekeepers;  team runners and water carriers, mowers and grounds maintenance; recruiting team  working bee regulars; sponsors;  ticket sellers; cooks; trainers; jumper fixers/ sewers; babysitters;canteen manager & workers;  Hoot 'n Nanny organizers and workers: record keepers; team managers; tea ladies; Auskick; OFF SEASON WORKERS
CLUB BUS……… The ownership of a bus is something that very few sporting clubs can boast!  Purchased primarily as a service for our players and members, this year our club bus has financially supported itself and contributed funds towards the purchase of a new photo copier for the club. Hired some 29 times since October (not including club usage) it has travelled just under 10,000 kms. During the next few months we hope to have the paintwork and seats spruced up.  To sponsors Ray and Beryl of OTWAY GATE MOTEL we again thank for your patronage and look forward to your ongoing commitment to the sponsorship of our bus.

●Judy – Thank-you so much for being the booking agent, cleaner, oil dipper, fuel monitor and general administrator.   Look after that diary!!!!  ●John, Judy and staff – Associated Cold Tread Tyres – Thank-you for allowing the bus to be garaged on your premises and for all your assistance when and where required.    ●To Warren, Gary and staff – A. K. McKenzie Motors- Thank-you for continuing to be our 

service agent and for all your time consuming work.  (Don’t forget to mention your Eagles membership when making a service booking at McKenzies to receive club discount).  

●Boydy, Reg, Suds and John – Thank-you for being nominated club drivers and for being so understanding about the licence!!
EAGLES EDITORIAL- The production of each edition of the editorial is a combined effort by many people.  Bede, Barra, Cods, Suds, Butch, Karen, Annie & Frances have made contributions each week and for this I say Thank-you. Each report is informative and throughout the season the newsletter is a great means of keeping everyone informed of club events and happenings. To all who have contributed to this final edition for ’06 – Thank you. As indicated by the number of ‘hits’ the club website is now out   of its infancy, and becoming an increasingly popular site to visit.  Check regularly for news as it happens!!  (especially during off season) – www.westerneagles.vcfl.com.au
Barb O’Dowd

 A WORD FROM THE MONEY MAKERS:
Here we are at the end of another busy and exhausting season.  I would like to thank our loyal group of hardworking helpers who turned up to do their jobs and to do the jobs of the people who chose not to help.  I won’t mention every name because I might forget someone, but a few people I would like to mention  

● Firstly the Tea Ladies- without your help we would not be able to feed everyone on Thursday nights. ● Thanks John for being bar manager – you kept us all from being thirsty.● Thanks Sweeper for doing the veranda and in front of the canteen each Thursday. 

● To TB- special thanks for a great job cleaning the toilets before each home game. 

● Thanks to the young ones on the Social Committee for helping Lynne and myself with all the social functions and to Sally, Sheree, John and Silv and anyone who helped with the ball.

●A big thanks to all who turned up when rostered on to do their shift on canteen duty and to the ladies who worked every home game to fill the gaps. Also to the kids who sold raffle tickets each home game – a great effort.

Thank you to everyone who helped in any way for the catering on preliminary final day – it was busy for all.  Look out next year as we cater the Grand Final!!!!!

Without the income from these efforts this club would not survive.  It is SO important that we all do our bit so our club remains alive for our kids!!

Congratulations to the U/13 and B grade netball girls on your fabulous premierships. 
Well Done!


AFTER 8 YEARS AS CANTEEN MANAGER I AM RETIRING.  I WILL CONTINUE TO DO THURSDAY NIGHT TEAS AND AM WILLING TO HELP WHOEVER TAKES OVER MY POSITION TO LEARN THE JOB – SO PLEASE, THINK OF THE FUTURE OF OUR CLUB AND PLEASE, SOMEONE PUT YOUR HAND UP TO DO THE JOB NEXT SEASON.






Maree Monahan
SOCIAL  SUMMARY This season was full of fantastic nights which were enjoyed by all who attended.

Memorable nights include the Trivia Night with the O’Dowd table coming up trumps; the Rock’n’Roll Dance where young and old danced up a storm with the help of the Colac Rock’n’Roll Club; the W/E themed costume party which allowed imaginations to run wild with costumes ranging from a Wide-Receiver to an Environmentalist and even Wednesday Adams and Wilma Flintstone made an appearance; and the Coast Trip from Lorne through Apollo Bay and back home wrapped up the year with Megan, Nath and Rach showing off their scavenger hunting skills.

Our annual Western Eagles Ball was again the big event of the season, with wins that day for the senior footballers and A. grade netballers ensuring we all were in a partying mood we danced the night away to the sounds of band Tarnished!
“Thank-you” to: Karen, John and especially Boydy for volunteering their time and sobriety to drive us out to the footy ground and into Colac whenever needed to ensure we stayed safe and didn’t drink and drive!!  Barb for her tireless work at keeping us informed of the goings on of the club through both the editorial and website-you do a great job!

Maree and Lynne for always being available to help; and offer guidance and support! (Also thanks to you and the ‘tea ladies’ for keeping us well fed on Thursday nights!)

John and Silv for keeping the Bar well stocked and to everyone else who played bar-person through the season.

Those helpful club members who volunteered their time to prepare and run various functions: Jake, Greg, Leanne, Carly, Crops, and Sheree to name a few, although there were many more!

Most importantly thank you to everyone who supported our functions through the year especially those faithful few who attend every function; and everyone who made suppers, casseroles and salads!

 






Anne Slater
On behalf of all at Western Eagles Football Netball Club I would like to acknowledge the pending retirements of Maree Monahan and Karen Slater.  Both ladies are life members of this club; testament 
to the esteem in which they are held and reward for many years of service to the club they both love.
THANK-YOU MAREE                         THANK YOU KAREN
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

Well, what a year!  Excellent Junior Development results; capital improvement works in our canteen/social rooms; continued strengthening of our financial position through increased sponsorship and general member support;  securing of a council grant to undertake major upgrades to our showering facilities are just a few of our club’s major achievements during a very busy season indeed.

With our Junior Development being a major focus of the club, it has been very pleasing to watch the progress of our young adults.  As passionate supporters our children, it’s easy to lose focus of what junior sport is all about.  Junior Development is not just about teaching our kids how to play their chosen sport, it’s about creating future leaders of our club and for the wider community.  It is about giving them the information, strategies and support that will allow them to grow, both physically and intellectually into the best person that they can be.  We are very fortunate to have junior coaches and support staff with the focus and desire to make a real and positive difference to our young peoples’ lives.  Thank-you to all involved in our Junior football/netball teams.
Our members and sponsors have, once again, been the backbone of our great club.  The added challenges that being an 'out of town' club creates, have been and will continue to be, met head-on with YOUR support.  This year has seen the formation of our very own CATTLE CLUB, made up of members of our farming community who never cease to amaze me with their generosity.  The Western Eagles F.N.C. was born from farming families, who despite all the problems that 'Mother Nature' can provide, are always willing to give.  Their contributions have enabled us to overhaul our social rooms with the extension of the bar, and with future plans of new carpet to come. 


Our loyal sponsors, new and old, provide us with the ability to run our day-to-day affairs.  They give us a critical link to the retail community that should be respected, and I urge all of our members to support them whenever possible.  Their ongoing support is crucial as we look toward the future.

Through the hard work of two particular people we were able to secure a grant that will benefit both our footballers and netballers.  Lynne and Silvana spent a great deal of time and effort working with the council for our club, and I thank them for this.  The complete upgrade of our showering facilities will allow us to install a unit for our netballers to utilise.  Something that we have needed for a long time.  These works will be undertaken in the off season, so if you had a willing mind, you can help out.  A project as significant as this requires all the help that we can get.

It has been a privilege to lead such a hard-working committee and a completely loyal supporter base.  Your committee are dedicated in their desire to further strengthen the safe, fun and learning environment that already exists.  We have recognised that our future is secured by 'club people' and are committed to reforming their links with our great club.  As you can see, the past season has been full of positives, providing us with a rock-solid foundation for future years.
I would like to thank anyone who has been involved in the club this year.  Your enthusiasm and commitment are the sole reason for our shared success.  Hard work and willingness are the things that make a real difference.

Hope to see you all again next year as we cheer on the 'MIGHTY EAGLES'!
                     






Bede
NETBALL PRESIDENT’S REPORT
The Eagle Girls have represented our club in another successful year of netball.  Over the past 11 season after the formation of our club we have had teams play finals every year.  2006 is no exception.  




5/6 teams began finals full of expectations.  Unfortunately the C & 15/U teams were eliminated the first week.  The 17/U team worked hard but lost the preliminary final.  The 13/U & B grade teams made it to grand final day.  The 13/U team started the day with a 42-29 win and finished the season Premiers & Champions.  Next the B grade team blitzed the opposition 39-19 making sure there were no doubts who were Premiers.

 
Congratulations to our league trophy winners, Jenny Fish equal B & F in A grade, Jacinta Langdon Runner-Up in C grade and all our club trophy winners.  Well done to the girls who represented us in -Interleague teams and Association Championship Rep Teams, all players, coaches and umpires.  As usual we were well represented.

I have to thank everyone for all their efforts this year in helping to keep our club running smoothly.  They include coaches, umpires, team managers, spectators, scorers, timekeepers, canteen workers, trainers, social event organisers and tea ladies. The mums/dads that stocked fridges, cleaned toilets and generally cleaned up Thursday night while waiting for children at training, scoreboard attendants in the cold and wet and anybody else that I have forgotten.  Also my other executive members Lyn Ferrari(sec), Margery Condell (treas), Catherine Moore(ump co-ord) and Barb for a very informative Editorial & Website throughout the year.

After the younger members had a fun night at ten pin bowling we were given a 'Pin' to begin an annual trek to the bowl for the Western Eagles Tournament.  The owners were so impressed by the behaviour and enthusiasm shown by our players they gave us a Pin to give to the highest scorer.  The inaugural recipient of the pin is Jake Westmoreland.

Thank you to all who contributed to raising funds to help those affected by breast cancer.  Especially Bakers Delight for the donation of the pink iced finger buns we sold.

As I write this, my last president’s report, I would like to take this opportunity to say thank-you to everyone who has been a part of my time in this role.  Over the last few years I have seen many people stand up and be counted and I hope you all continue to do this for the good of everyone involved at the 'nest'.  Remember if everyone contributed just a little of their time in someway then the task of getting teams on the court and field week in - week out would be just a little easier.  
As a result of our Annual netball meeting I am pleased to hand over the role as President to Sharon Ryan.  I am sure she will continue to keep this great club up there with the best of them.

Always remember "a group of champions will never beat a champion team".   This is true both on and off the field.  I will always remain proud to be a part of the Western Eagles Netball.

Karen Slater

THE WESTERN EAGLES FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB WOULD LIKE TO THANK THE FOLLOWING SPONSORS FOR THEIR SUPPORT DURING SEASON 2006 

MAJOR SPONSOR      
D. & C. MOORE   (MOORE HOMES)

FOOTBALL INCENTIVE NAMING RIGHTS
Chadwick Constructions                A. K. McKenzie Motors 
         Lakeside Painting                          Dollar Curtains & Blinds
∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼∼

Ambrewlea Holsteins;

Austral Hotel;
Bakers Delight;
BDH Construction;
Brian O’Donohue Insurance Brokers;
Colac Dairies (Pura Milk-National Foods) VIP Sponsor;
Colac Electronics;
Coragulac Quarries;
Evans Earthmoving; 

Inglis Painting & Decorating;
J. & S. Ladhams Contracting;
Jason Landy Bricklaying;
Mamre Hotel;
Millville Childcare;
Murnanes Timber;
Otway Gate Motel – Bus;
A. K. McKenzie Motors – Football Shorts – Bus Service Agents;
Laurie Spokes Windmill & Irrigation;
Stone Image – Netball;
Western Waste Management;

BP Colac West;                         

Colac Healthwise Pharmacies;


Corio Bay Sports Clinic;                

CSR- D&K Richmond;
 
Garden of Eden.

Frank Delorenzo Reflexology;

Hulms Bakery;

Landmark-Timboon;                 

McDonalds Restaurant Colac;

Midfield Livestock Buying Centre;

Midwest Deep Freeze Supplies;

Nationwide AB;

Sandman Mattress Factory;

Salon 7;

Stoneyford Tractor Wreckers;

Te Mania Angus;

                 Water Supply Specialists;                  

Associated Cold Tread Tyres – Bus depot & bookings;     
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BAKERS DELIGHT AWARD SEASON 2006.
As a club we are delighted with the support that Bakers Delight gives us throughout the season.  Towards the end of  2004 season manager Mick Menzies approached us with the idea of instigating an award each year to acknowledge a person within the club who demonstrates not only sporting excellence, but who demonstrates good character, work ethic, leadership qualities, academic achievement and club loyalty; to be known as the 'Bakers Delight High Achiever Award'. 

This season the judging panel had the unenviable task of choosing from a number of very worthy nominations.    

 It is with great pleasure that we announce GERARD KENNEDY to be the recipient of the '2006 Bakers Delight High Achiever Award'. 
A senior leader in our U17's Gerard is studying year 11 at Trinity College.  He readily participates in school sport, is an outstanding/dedicated scholar receiving a number of academic & encouragement awards.  Playing trumpet in the school band Gerard regularly performs in social and important community events. Quietly leading from the front has earned him the respect of his school community as well as being a role model for his peers and those in younger year levels.


In what must be the highlight of his musical career, Gerard spend many hours in Melbourne preparing under the cloak of secrecy to participate in the opening ceremony of the 2006 Melbourne Commonwealth Games.   For anyone to be chosen to partake in this once in a lifetime event at the MCG in front of some 80,000 spectators and an estimated television audience of 1.5 billion is a true indication of talent, dedication, commitment and devotion.  This award is truly well deserved.   

"CONGRATULATIONS"

((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((
SEASON 2006 – 
COACHES REPORTS:
SENIOR FOOTBALL  Coach Mick Barrett; Assistant Travis Harkness;

Manager Barry Nicholson.
2006: Senior Best and Fairest – Tim Battersby
Runner up – Jacob Nicholson
Coaches Award – Clinton Ballagh
Best Clubman – Jacob Nicholson
Best First Year Player – Beau Swanson
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Most Consistent and Determined – Greg Wilson
RESERVES FOOTBALL
Coach Lindon Codling; Manager Tommy Moore.
The end of the season has arrived and unfortunately we did not make the Reserves finals.  The year has not been a loss for the club with most netball teams in the finals.  Congratulations to them all.

The footy teams have seen many positives for the club.  Mick being coach for next year is a big plus.  The improvement of the young senior players – Wilson boys, Deano, Nicho and so-on has been great,  The number of reserve players that went up to the seniors – Hick boys, Josh D, Lochie, Frankie R, Little Rowdy and more.  The number of U/17’s that helped the reserves- Dale B, Ackers, Dale Mc, Dono and Spoksey and Shane Mc who played in the seniors. The improvement in Butch’s young charges.  These are just some of the pluses for the club.

I’d like to thank all the players for their effort under enormous pressure throughout the year.  They have done a great job and I’m proud to have had the job of coaching them.  Thanks to all the helpers, supporters and congratulations to all award winners.

"GO EAGLES"

            Cods

2006: Reserves Best and Fairest - Ian McKie

Runner up – Troy Tickner

Runner up – Greg Hay
Coaches Award – Peter Hickey

Most Improved – Dale Boyd
Most Consistent – Lucas Shawyer
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17& UNDER FOOTBALL
Coach Paul Sutherland; Manager Fran McMillan.
       Well didn’t the year go quickly? Unfortunately, it also ended a bit sooner than we expected with an upset loss to Lorne in the last home and away game. This was really disappointing for the team, after experiencing a great win against Otway a few weeks earlier to set up, what we thought would have been, a good run into the finals. However, that is football and it reinforced to the team that you always need to prepare properly for each game and never underestimate the opposition.

       It was a bit of a tough year, numbers wise, as we only had our bare 18 players most of the time and even less with injuries, players on holidays or playing seniors. This made the efforts and willingness of our U14’s to help out even more important. Nathan Hay, Tony Colbourne, Dylan Lowe and Henry Dow played the most games with Cameron Daniels, Joel Theodore, Jackson Williams, Tom Whytcross, Hayden Veenstra, Jake Westmoreland, Matt Bowen and Rahnee Hay all helping out. The efforts and enthusiasm of these guys was great and the experience they gained for next year will be invaluable. 

       To assess the year as a whole I believe we did well and I thought the team progressed as the year went on. I believe this was most obvious when you compare our first round game against Otway to the second round. The improvement in teamwork, endeavour and use of the ball would have been easy to see. 

The development of players such as Eli, Matt and Nathan Hay was exciting. The leadership of Shane and Nathan Mc was great. They received good assistance from the other senior guys in Spokesy, Boydy, Dono, Mousy, Brandon and Gerard etc who all helped share the load. Ben and Tim stepped up another level and held down key positions most of the year. Boydy had a great year in the centre and as always was good in front of goals with 42 majors (we couldn’t keep track of the points). Ackers was a huge bonus in his first year with us, always presenting and making a contest at CHF. Alex showed a lot potential early in the year before he went on holidays. Brandon had a terrific start to the year and was unlucky to miss the Interleague Squad. I could name positives for all the guys but will just say that their efforts and conduct has been excellent. If they continue to be disciplined, respectful and hard working they will achieve much in their footy lives.
       Special congratulations to Shane, Tim, Nathan Mc and Beau Swanson on making the U17 Interleague team. Well done to Nathan Mc who finished third in the League Best & Fairest. Also congratulations to all the guys who played seniors and reserves football for the year.

       I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the Committee, parents and helpers that make it possible for this club and this team to play each week. Their efforts, although not always acknowledged, are definitely appreciated by myself and the team. A special thanks to Jim Hay (Time Keeper), and our regular goal umpires, Alan Oborne, Gary McNamara, Michael Sproules, Martin Dow and our other helpers. A big thanks to our trainers, Judy and Boydy. Thanks also to Ian McKie who regularly trained with us and provided some great input into ruck and clearance training for the guys as well as occasionally helping on the bench. Further to this I must acknowledge and thank Fran for the fantastic work she does as Team Manager, always prepared and never flustered. I didn’t realise how much help Fran actually was until she was away one day. I never wanted her to miss another day after that! Lastly I need to thank my runner, assistant and good mate Baz. His effort to be at every training and game was excellent. His knowledge and input has been a great help to me and the team and I know he has the respect of all the players from the way he conducts himself and the effort he puts in.

       Thanks to all.

                                                                       Suds
2006: 17 & Under Best and Fairest – Nathan McNamara
Runner up – Shane McNamara
Most Consistent – Tim McNamara
Most Improved – Paul Ackerley
The "JAKE INGLIS MEMORIAL" Best Team Player
Eli Cashion

UNDER 14 FOOTBALL
Coach Mark Robinson; Manager Fran McMillan.
     Thanks to everyone that helped throughout this season. Your support was appreciated even if it ranged from simply bringing your son to training 

or by washing the jumpers, your support did not go un-noticed.

To all support crew involved with our team the key thing that stood out to me was the needs and what was best for the team was placed before your own.

Thank-you to all.

     To the players- I cannot praise you enough for your attention and desire during 
the year. How do you deem a season successful without playing in finals or

winning the premiership? I believe that the boys should look back at this season with a lot of satisfaction as the achievements and improvements that they made from the start of the year till the end were considerable and people from within and outside the inner club sanctum mentioned this to me.

     A couple of highlights include that they changed the mindset that the Eagles were the poor cousins of the competition to a side that the opposition feared

playing. Also at the family day before the season I mentioned that we all wanted to see the boys fight like demons to get the football during the game but then come 
off and treat people with respect. With this in mind it was very pleasing that the day we nearly knocked off the top side Colac, the comment was made that "Western Eagles were the hardest side at the ball they had played to date". The 2nd round game vs. Apollo Bay produced another highlight as the most pleasing aspect was that although winning very easily the boys continued to treat the opposition with respect.

     The real highlight for me was to see the boys trying different skills that we worked on at training and seeing the boys going from being happy to play well

or have a win to demanding of themselves as a group to achieve what they were capable of.

     To the boys leaving Under 14's best wishes for the future and remember if you want to become a "Footballer" commit yourself to the sport and your club and

you never know where it will take you.

                                                                     Thanks

Butch                                                                                           
2006: 14 & Under Best and Fairest – Nathan Hay
Runner up – Klay Robinson
Coaches Award – Ben Cuolahan
Most Improved – Hayden Veenstra
Most Determined – Matt Kenny
A. GRADE NETBALL:                                                                        Coach Jacinta Langdon; Manager Sandra Farnes.
Well done and a big thank you to all the girls involved with the A grade side throughout 2006. It would be fair to say that we had a year of mixed success. The definition of success is: “achievement of something attempted”. At the beginning of the season we sat down as a club and nutted out some goals and values we thought appropriate to the Eagles as a whole. If success is measured by achieving some of these, then we have definitely been successful. Our win against South Colac on July 15 to keep our finals hopes alive, rates as one of my fondest memories of the season. The way the girls played on this particular day was a true indication of the capabilities of the side. The manner in which the girls went about their matches against the likes of Alvie, Imps and Irrewarra is a credit to their loyalty to the club and each other and their willingness to give 100 percent even when the odds were against us.

One of my personal goals was to have each player play in more than one position. This was achieved, with each player playing in at least one other position other than their normal spot. 

It seems such a long time ago now, but much of our pre season training was mostly directed at team building. Our first outing was to the Botanic Gardens to run, walk or jog a few laps and have a bit of a laugh. This wasn’t enough of a laugh, so our next session was tennis. Talk about a bit of a “hit and giggle” session.  A circuit session at Champion fitness was another. This certainly had the heart rate up.  Not entirely happy that we had had enough variety, we embarked on what was meant to be a leisurely walk around Lake Elizabeth. This turned out to be somewhat of a power walk, with nobody willing to be left behind, including myself. Convincing each other that one lap of the lake wasn’t enough, we turned around and completed another, and in record time may I add.  I must admit I was totally spent by the time I got home and asked myself why I was putting my body through this!! Our final pre season team building session was a round of golf. A much slower pace than previous weeks and judging by the laughter I would say a totally enjoyable evening.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank those involved in making my job an enjoyable and memorable experience. Thanks to Karen for her tireless work, week in week out. Thanks also to everybody who helped us out by filling in when needed or sitting on the bench: Melissa, Louise, Brooke, Crops, Alex, Glenda, Lorraine, Haley.

A special thank you to Sandra Farnes for being a great team manager, not to mention a very patient one.

Last but not least, congratulations to Emma on being the club’s A grade best and fairest runner up and  Jenny Fish on her achievement in winning not only the club A grade best and fairest, but also achieving the league best and fairest award. It is a true reflection of Jenny’s talent and leadership and I can guarantee there would not be one person who didn’t believe Jenny to be a most deserving recipient. 

Before signing off, I would like to express my heart felt thanks to everyone at the club for their support and encouragement throughout the year.

Bye for now

Jacinta “Cino” Langdon

2006: A. GRADE BEST AND FAIREST – Jenny Fish
RUNNER UP – Emma McKie
COACHES AWARD – Rowena Gleeson

"2006 PREMIERS"
B.Grade NETBALL:

Coach Karen Fidler; Manager Sandra Farnes.
I would like to start with thanking Karen Slater for the year and all the work she puts in behind the scenes, she does a fantastic job!!

I would also like to thank all the girls who qualified for the team and the ones who were asked to sit on the bench each week.

Our season started with a win and we looked like we were going to be a team that was going to be hard to beat.  Unfortunately in round 6 we lost Katrina to an injury that would not see her take the court again until round 19.


By round 16 we were sitting 2nd on the ladder and playing great netball.  But our BIGGEST BLOW was about to come.  When Alex went down in the first quarter against the Bay, her injured knee would see her out for the rest of the season.  Alex, our centre player

was playing fantastic netball and was a very big loss to the team.  We wish her all the best 

for her operation on 28th September, and hope to see her on the court again where she left off.

We added a big win against Lorne 52-9 in round 20 to finish 2nd on the ladder –

but our season was really only about to start.

Finals arrived and in the semi we defeated Apollo Bay and then the previously undefeated Irrewarra-Beeac to cement a spot in the Grand Final to play South Colac.  


In the Grand Final the girls played the game of their lives defeating South Colac 39 – 19 to become the 2006 PREMIERS.
Last but not least, I would like to Congratulate the Team for their effort on the day and during the year.  They are a great bunch of girls to coach on and off the court.  Their commitment to trainings and to each other as a team, showed with their successes on the court week in week out.  All of you should bee very proud of yourself and of each other.  
2006: B. GRADE BEST & FAIREST – Glenda Montano

RUNNER UP – Kessima Duynhoven

COACHES AWARD – Lorraine Duynhoven

COACHES AWARD – Lyn Ferrari
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  WESTERN EAGLES
                                        2006 B. GRADE
           PREMIERS
C. GRADE NETBALL:
Coach Megan O’Dowd; Manager Barb O’Dowd.
First up I think it is appropriate to thank everyone for all the help I received this year.  A special thanks to Barb who did all the work for me behind the scenes. Every Saturday after I finished work I would have a piece of paper thrust at me and told to write out my team;  This was always a fun time and just because you coached once when I was away doesn’t mean you’re better than me!!  A special thanks to Jacinta Langdon.  'Cino' managed training sessions most weeks and ensured my girls trained when I wasn’t able to make it. Thanks mate! 
And onto my players; where on earth do I start!  What a bunch of girls!  From the mad Kelly to the tiny Meegs!  I’d like to thank-you all for putting up with me. It was my first year of coaching and each and everyone of you made it enjoyable so thanks. At the beginning of the year we each set goals and I believe that every person in my team worked hard to achieve them and most did! (apart from Annika and the whinging)   

I was working with a diverse range of people, but everybody came together and worked hard, had fun as a team and accomplished more than I could have hoped. 

Playing in only one final did not work out as we had hoped, but that happens! 
Congratulations to all of the award winners. I think Ange nearly fell off

her seat when she heard she came runner up but you deserve it mate you played awesome all year!  Well done to all! 
                                                               Megan
2006: C. GRADE BEST AND FAIREST - Jacinta Langdon
RUNNER UP – Angela Boyd
COACHES AWARD – Alicia Barry
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COACHES AWARD – Kelly Hickey
17 & UNDER NETBALL

Coach Katrina McGuane; Manager Diane Codling.
   
It has been a great year for the Under 17 netballers.  They started on the bottom 3 rounds in and finished just outside the grand final.  These girls have been a pleasure to coach.  Individually and as a group they are fantastic role models for the younger girls.  They put in 100% both at training and on a Saturday which resulted in their skills developing to a very high standard.


As a first time coach I was continually amazed at their willingness to learn new skills, their respect for myself and other team members and their ability to turn a negative into a positive.


I believe if this is the quality of young adults moving up into the leaders of our club, then Western Eagles has a very bright future.


I would like to thank the girls for giving me the opportunity to coach them this year.


A big thank-you to Diane Codling our team manager, who has been there every game helping in many ways and to the parents for their positive support throughout the year. Also to all those in the club who helped the team or myself in so many ways.


And lastly to the most important- my family, who have managed to work around my coaching for many months. 







  Katrina
2006: 17 & Under Best and Fairest – Lauren Moore
Runner up – Lauren Higgins
Coaches Award – Laura Bowen
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15 & UNDER NETBALL:

Coach Catherine Moore; Manager Fiona Harris.
The under 15 team had a year with highs and lows.  Our biggest margin that we lost our home and away matches by was 3, up until we played Imperials having lost Louise McNamara for 6 matches with ankle injuries.  We also had the biggest score for the U15’s beating Lorne 95 – 5, which showed what these 9 girls were capable of.

We finished 5th on the ladder and played Irrewarra-Beeac in the elimination final.  Once again injuries plagued us with Megan McLeod-Roache breaking her arm.  After being down 9 goals at quarter time, changes were made and the girls made a huge come back to be up by one goal in the last quarter, but were narrowly defeated at the final siren.

I would like to thank these 9 talented players for the year and with their ability and talent I’m sure they will continue on playing great Netball.

I would like to thank Fiona Harris my team manager- she made my job easy on Saturdays as some weeks there were many changes and decisions at the last minute and how she kept up with me was brilliant.
To all parents, Thank-you for getting the girls’ to training. The nine girls showed great commitment and there was not many training nights missed.

Thanks for a great year,
Catherine Moore
2006: 15 & Under Best and Fairest – Vanessa Mooney

Runner up – Louise McNamara

Coaches Award – Sarah Bevins

"PREMIERS"
EAGLES BABES -Night Netball: Coach Melissa Codling.
Eagles had two teams playing in the Colac Night Netball Association D. Grade competition.  Our team Eagles Babes had a very successful season, winning the premiership.  I think we only lost one game for the season.  Well done to all the girls.  we welcomed Ebony Reid and Kate Parker to Eagles.  All players contributed throughout the season and showed improvement in their game.  Thank-you to all parents for your support during the season.  
A big Thank-you to the large number of Eagle supporters who were at our Grand Final game.  It was greatly appreciated. 

Eagle’s girls from both teams (Babes and Juniors) filled 5 of the top 9 places in the league Best and Fairest.  Congratulations to all these girls.

                                                                        Mel
2006: Night Netball Best and Fairest – Maggie McKenzie
Runner up – Emma Reidy
Runner up- Melissa Codling 

"PREMIERS and CHAMPIONS"
13 & UNDER NETBALL:
Coach Karen Slater; Manager Deanna Mooney.
Premiers & Champions for the 2006 Season. I had the pleasure of coaching a team of girls that no matter what challenges they were presented with this season, every girl accepted and conquered.  During the home and away games everyone threw goals, everyone received at least 1 vote in the club & league vote count, and all girls played nearly every position on court.  The versatility of the girls showed even in the grand final when at half time I swapped GA to GD, GD to GA, the wing players swapped with the two girls on the bench, Grace was on holidays, but we still went on to win by 13 goals.  A job well done by a champion team.  Thank you to all the players, parents & siblings that helped every Saturday home game to get the court ready for the day. To my Team Manager Deanna Mooney thank you for your continued support throughout the season and managing to keep up with the many changes we made some Saturdays to give every girl an opportunity to experience playing both in defence and attack. 
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2006: 13 & Under Best and Fairest – Racheal Mooney
Runner up – Grace Prime
Coaches Award – Eve Ellemore
EAGLES JUNIORS- NIGHT NETBALL:    Manager Deanna Mooney.

This year we entered a team of U13 girls in the night netball competition to accommodate the 6 girls that missed out in the selections, but still wanted to play for Eagles.


With incredible improvement, they battled on every week without any complaints but unfortunately couldn’t win a game for the season.


Their best game by far was the last, when they played our other Eagles team and were only defeated by 3 goals.


I would like to thank all players, supporters and parents on a very enjoyable season.







Deanna Mooney
2006:  Colac Night Netball Best & Fairest – Madalyn Bartlett
Runner-up – Racheal Mooney

Runner up – Danielle Bowen

Coaches Award – Anneka McNamara
WESTERN EAGLES FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB INC.
CONGRATULATE THE FOLLOWING ON THEIR 

2006 C.D.F.N.LA. ACHIEVEMENTS and to EACH PLAYER WHO POLLED VOTES IN GRADE AWARDS OR REPRESENTED THE LEAGUE.
JENNY FISH

Joint Winner A. Grade Best & Fairest 

JACINTA LANGDON

Runner up- C. Grade Best & Fairest 

GLENDA MONTANO

Third- B. Grade Best & Fairest 

NATHAN McNAMARA

Third- 17& Under Best & Fairest

MEGAN O’DOWD

A. Grade Goal Shooting 6th Place
JENNY FISH

A. Grade Goal Shooting 10th Place
LORRAINE DUYNHOVEN
B. Grade Goal Shooting 4TH Place
ANNIKA SJOLUND
C. Grade Goal shooting 4th Place
MELISSA CODLING
17&Under Goal Shooting 2nd Place
VANESSA MOONEY

15&Under Goal Shooting 2nd Place
EMMA REIDY

15&Under Goal Shooting 7th Place
EVE ELLEMOR

13&Under Goal Shooting 5TH Place
DALE BOYD

17&Under Goal Kicking 5th Place

DYLAN LOWE

14&Under Goal Kicking 5th Place
Congratulations to all who have represented the
Western Eagles Football Netball Club

During season 2006.

Clinton Ballagh       
Mick Barrett

Tim Battersby 

Jamie Beasley

Brad Bowen
Nic Boyd
Jonathon Bridgeman
Nick Carter

Gary Riches Nathan Robinson
Francis Russell David Ryan        Simon Ryan
Lucas Shawyer Brendan Sherman Nick Sherman
Beau Swanson
Ashley McLachlan
Josh Onderwater
Peter Reidy
Peter Reynolds
Klay Robinson
Jakob Ryan
Joel Theodore
Hayden Veenstra
Jake
Carly Monahan

Kate Parker

Ebony Reid
Emma Reidy
Laura Bowen
Melissa Codling
Fiona Harris
Lauren Higgins
Blake Chadwick        Laurie Clarke
Lindon Codling
Troy Compton
Paul Cooknell Nathan Cuscadden
Josh Delorenzo Gary Farnes
Justin Foley 
Darren Frith
Lachlan Gardiner
Travis Harkness
Greg Hay
Ken Hay        
Paul Hay
Ray Hay

Justin Hickey        Peter Hickey
Adam Hinkley
Ashley Jenkins
Andrew Kent          Craig Kerr 
Jason Landy 
Stephen Lenehan
Sean McGuane
Tony McLachlan Ian McKie

Andrew  McNamara 
Jason Murnane

Dean Murray
Nick Murray 

Michael NIicholas   
Jacob Nicholson Glen Paton
Nathan Phillips
Daniel Piera
Trevor Piera 
Chris Price 
Xavier Prime

Kevin Reidy

Troy Tickner
Glen Watt

Greg Wilson

Scott Wilson

Paul Ackerley                  

Dale Boyd 

Eli Cashion

Donovan Convery-Oborne

Brandon Curtis

Bill Dow

Nathan Hay

Scott Hay

Jordan Keast

Gerard Kennedy

Dale McKie

Nathan McNamara 

Shane McNamara 

Tim McNamara
Ben Murray

Tom Oborne
Alex Potter

Jamie Spokes

Damian Sproules

Matt Tanis

Matt Bowen
Stephen Boyd
Tony Colbourne
Brennen Convery-Oborne 
Ben Cuolahan
Cameron Daniels
Henry Dow
Ben Hay
Nathan Hay
Rahnee Hay
Kyle Johnson
Nick Kennedy
Matt Kenny
Travis Lenard

Dylan Lowe
Westmoreland
Tom Whytcross
Jackson Williams
Danielle Bowen

Ellie Cuolahan

Emmalea Diegan

Eve Ellemore

Hayley Fidler

Carla McKenzie

Claire McKie

Racheal Mooney

Grace Prime

Monica Reidy

Madalyn Bartlett

Danielle Bowen

Carla McKenzie

Aneeka McNamara

Racheal Mooney

Tammy Robbins

Caitlin Tanis

Rhiannon Tanis

Gemma Uwland

Sarah Bevins

Emma Kenny

Meghan McLeod-Roache

Louise McNamara

Carly Monahan

Vanessa Mooney

Ashlee Oborne

Emma Reidy

Megan Ryan

Megan Whytcross

Laura Bowen Melissa Codling

Abbey Delorenzo

Emma Kenny

Maggie McKenzie

Annie Kent
Kimberley Moore
Lauren Moore
Harriet Prime
Emily Witham
Alicia Barry

Sharney Bowen

Angela Boyd

Kelly Hickey

Jacinta Langdon

Brooke Parry

Annika Sjolund

Anne Slater

Megan Trigg

Kylie Cropley

Kessima

Duynhoven

Lorraine

Duynhoven

Lyn Ferrari
Karen Fidler

Amy Gleeson

Haley Gleeson

Alexandra Lee

Katrina McGuane

Glenda Montano

Julie Riches

Jenny Fish

Rowena Gleeson

Carli Higgins

Bridget McGuane

Rachel McGuane

Emma McKie

Megan O’Dowd

Emily Ryan

ENJOY THE BREAK. AND
TAKE CARE!
               e&oe
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